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July 1 Ribbon Cutting for Davis Drive Extension Postponed 

The ribbon cutting ceremony scheduled for Thursday, July 1, 2021, to celebrate the opening 

of the Davis Drive extension has been postponed due to the forecast of inclement weather, including 

showers and thunderstorms. Loudoun County will announce the date of the rescheduled event once 

it is available.  

 

The extension of Davis Drive completes a missing link in Loudoun County’s road network 

by providing a roadway connection between Old Ox Road (Route 606) and South Sterling 

Boulevard (Route 846). Previously, vehicles traveling between these roadways had to use either 

Route 28 or Shaw Road.  
 

The project completes a major connection and north-south alternative to Route 28, called for 

in the Countywide Transportation Plan. 

 
# # # 

 

 

 

http://www.loudoun.gov/
mailto:Glen.Barbour@loudoun.gov
https://www.loudoun.gov/ctp

